

Mariano A. Schifalacqua Commissioner of Public Works

James P. Purko Director of Operations

Jeffrey S. Polenske City Engineer

May 16, 2002

Honorable Michael S. D'Amato Alderman, 3rd Aldermanic District Room 205, City Hall

3RD ALD. DIST. – FILE #020149

REMOVE TWO HOUR PARKING ON

THE EAST SIDE OF NORTH WEIL STREET FROM

EAST AUER AVENUE TO EAST CONCORDIA AVENUE

Dear Alderman D'Amato:

In compliance with your request, legislation will be prepared for consideration at the next Public Safety Committee meeting to remove the above-captioned parking restriction.

Very truly yours,

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E.

City Engineer



cc: Mark Lueck

Department of Public Works Infrastructure Services Division

May 16, 2002

Honorable Paul Henningsen Alderman, 4th Aldermanic District Room 205, City Hall

4TH ALD. DIST. – FILE #020149

METERED PARKING RESTRICTION CHANGES
ON THE SOUTH SIDE OF EAST BUFFALO STREET
FROM THE MILWAUKEE RIVER TO NORTH WATER STREET

Dear Alderman Henningsen:

Due to changes incorporated with the Riverwalk Project for this street, we are recommending the following changes:

The Removal of:

"Two Hour Meter Parking, 8:00 AM to 6:00 PM Monday-Friday, Two Hour Parking, 8:00 AM to 6:00 PM Saturday"

The Installation of:

"No Parking Anytime"

If you have no objection to the above, the legislation will be prepared and subsequently heard at the next Public Safety Committee meeting so that you may support same to final passage.

Very truly yours,

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E.

City Engineer



Mariano A. Schifalacqua Commissioner of Public Works

James P. Purko Director of Operations

Jeffrey S. Polenske City Engineer

May 16, 2002

Honorable Marlene E. Johnson-Odom Alderwoman, 6th Aldermanic District Room 205, City Hall

6TH ALD. DIST. – FILE #020149
INSTALL NO PARKING ON THE
EAST SIDE OF OLD WORLD THIRD STREET
FROM WEST McKINLEY AVENUE TO A
POINT 50' SOUTH

Dear Alderwoman Johnson-Odom:

This is in response to a request we received from Time Warner Cable to install the above-captioned parking restriction.

Our traffic engineering staff has investigated this request and found that motorists exiting Time Warner's parking lot have a difficult time seeing traffic traveling northbound on Old World Third Street when vehicles park close to their driveway. Therefore, in the interest of public safety, we recommend installing this restriction to increase westbound motorists' visibility of northbound traffic.

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so that you may support it to final passage.

Very truly yours,

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E.

City Engineer

JHI:dlecto



Mariano A. Schifalacqua Commissioner of Public Works

James P. Purko Director of Operations

Jeffrey S. Polenske City Engineer

May 28, 2002

Honorable Marlene E. Johnson-Odom Alderwoman, 6th Aldermanic District Room 205, City Hall

6TH ALD. DIST. – FILE #020149
INSTALL NO PARKING ON THE SOUTH SIDE
OF WEST PLEASANT STREET FROM
NORTH DR. MARTIN LUTHER KING, JR. DRIVE
TO A POINT 180' EAST

Dear Alderwoman Johnson-Odom:

This is in response to a request we received from Mr. John Wood of Schlitz Park to install the above-captioned parking restriction.

Our traffic engineering staff has investigated this request and found that motorists exiting Schlitz Park's parking lot have a difficult time seeing traffic traveling eastbound on West Pleasant Street when vehicles park close to their driveway. Therefore, in the interest of public safety, we recommend installing this restriction to increase northbound motorists' visibility of eastbound traffic.

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so that you may support it to final passage.

Very truly yours,

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E.

City Engineer



Mariano A. Schifalacqua Commissioner of Public Works

James P. Purko Director of Operations

Jeffrey S. Polenske City Engineer

May 28, 2002

Honorable Fredrick G. Gordon Alderman, 7th Aldermanic District Room 205, City Hall

7TH ALD. DIST. – FILE #020149
REMOVE PARKING RESTRICTIONS
VARIOUS LOCATIONS IN THE
7TH ALDERMANIC DISTRICT

Dear Alderman Gordon:

As part of on-going effort to verify field parking sign installations with ordinance records on file in the Legislative Reference Bureau, we have discovered that the signs for the parking restrictions listed below are not present in the field. The area residents or businesses have not questioned the absence of these signs, and we believe that the restrictions are no longer needed. We, therefore, recommend that the ordinances be repealed. The changes we propose will only correct City ordinances and will not affect field signing, nor have any effect on your constituents.

We will prepare the necessary legislation that will be heard at the next Public Safety Committee meeting to remove the following restrictions:

- North Teutonia Avenue from West Hopkins Street to West Albany Place One Hour Parking
- 2. North 20th Street from West Hopkins Street to West Auer Avenue No Parking
- 3. North 28th Street from West Nash Street to West Vienna Avenue Two Hour Parking

Very truly yours,

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E.

City Engineer



Mariano A. Schifalacqua Commissioner of Public Works

James P. Purko Director of Operations

Jeffrey S. Polenske City Engineer

May 28, 2002

Honorable Robert G. Donovan Alderman, 8th Aldermanic District Room 205, City Hall

8TH ALD. DIST. – FILE #020149
REMOVE TWO-HOUR PARKING AND
INSTALL ONE-HOUR PARKING ON
SOUTH 28TH STREET, SOUTH 29TH STREET,
AND SOUTH 30TH STREET FROM
WEST OKLAHOMA AVENUE TO WEST EUCLID AVENUE

Dear Alderman Donovan:

In compliance with your request, legislation will be prepared for consideration at the next Public Safety Committee meeting to install the above-captioned parking restrictions.

Very truly yours,

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E.

City Engineer



Mariano A. Schifalacqua Commissioner of Public Works

James P. Purko Director of Operations

Jeffrey S. Polenske City Engineer

May 17, 2002

Honorable Donald F. Richards Alderman, 9th Aldermanic District Room 205, City Hall

> 9TH ALD. DIST. – FILE #020149 REMOVE 30 MINUTE PARKING ON THE WEST SIDE OF NORTH 37TH STREET FROM WEST CUSTER AVENUE TO A POINT SOUTH

Dear Alderman Richards:

This is in response to a request we received from North Trinity Lutheran Church to remove the above-captioned parking restriction.

Our Traffic Engineering staff has investigated this request and found that since the restriction abuts only church property, we have no objection of removing the parking restriction.

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so that you may support it to final passage.

Very truly yours.

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E.

City Engineer



Mariano A. Schifalacqua Commissioner of Public Works

James P. Purko Director of Operations

Jeffrey S. Polenske City Engineer

May 16, 2002

Honorable Donald F. Richards Alderman, 9th Aldermanic District Room 205, City Hall

9TH ALD. DIST. – FILE #020149 REMOVE NO PARKING ON THE WEST SIDE OF NORTH 38TH STREET FROM WEST VILLARD AVENUE TO WEST ROHR AVENUE

Dear Alderman Richards:

We previously covered the No Parking restriction on North 38th Street, from West Villard Avenue to West Rohr Avenue on a trial basis. This trial has been in effect for 26 weeks and we have not received any complaints, therefore, we recommend a permanent removal.

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so that you may support it to final passage.

Very truly yours,

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E.

City Engineer



Mariano A. Schifalacqua Commissioner of Public Works

James P. Purko Director of Operations

Jeffrey S. Polenske City Engineer

May 28, 2002

Honorable Rosa Cameron Alderwoman, 10th Aldermanic District Room 205, City Hall

10TH ALD. DIST. – FILE #020149
REMOVE PARKING RESTRICTIONS
VARIOUS LOCATIONS IN THE
10TH ALDERMANIC DISTRICT

Dear Alderwoman Cameron:

As part of on-going effort to verify field parking sign installations with ordinance records on file in the Legislative Reference Bureau, we have discovered that the signs for the parking restrictions listed below are not present in the field. The area residents or businesses have not questioned the absence of these signs, and we believe that the restrictions are no longer needed. We, therefore, recommend that the ordinances be repealed. The changes we propose will only correct City ordinances and will not affect field signing, nor have any effect on your constituents.

We will prepare the necessary legislation that will be heard at the next Public Safety Committee meeting to remove the following restrictions:

- 1. West Meinecke Avenue from North 31st Street to the railroad Two Hour Parking
- 2. North 27th Street from West Lisbon Avenue to West Center Street No Parking
- 3. North 28th Street from West Fond du Lac Avenue to West Hadley Street Two Hour Parking

Very truly yours,

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E.

City Engineer



Mariano A. Schifalacqua Commissioner of Public Works

James P. Purko Director of Operations

Jeffrey S. Polenske City Engineer

May 21, 2002

Honorable Joe Dudzik Alderman, 11th Aldermanic District City Hall, Room 205

> 11TH ALD. DIST. –FILE #020149 INSTALL NO PARKING DECEMBER 1 TO MARCH 1 ON THE SOUTH SIDE OF WEST HOLT AVENUE, FROM SOUTH 92ND STREET EAST TO THE ALLEY

Dear Alderman Dudzik:

This is in response to your request on behalf of Mr. Tom Hainer to install the above-captioned parking restriction.

Our traffic engineering staff has investigated this request and found when vehicles park on both sides of this street during the winter months a snowplow can only plow down the center of the street. This condition can become life threatening by making it difficult for life saving equipment to travel the narrowed roadway resulting in considerable delay for the emergency response. Since West Holt Avenue is the only access to the subdivision from the west, we recommend the installation of this parking restriction.

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so that you may support it to final passage.

Very truly yours,

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E.

City Engineer

JHI:bdz



Mariano A. Schifalacqua Commissioner of Public Works

James P. Purko Director of Operations

Jeffrey S. Polenske City Engineer

May 16. 2002

Honorable Joe Dudzik Alderman, 11th Aldermanic District Room 205, City Hall

11TH ALD. DIST. – FILE #020149
REMOVE TWO-HOUR PARKING
ON WEST MIDLAND DRIVE FROM
SOUTH 44TH STREET TO SOUTH 45TH STREET

Dear Alderman Dudzik:

This is in response to your request on behalf of Mr. Larry Stehlik to remove the above-captioned parking restriction.

Our traffic engineering staff has investigated this request and found that since a survey indicated that a majority of the residents affected are in favor of this removal, we have no objection.

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so that you may support it to final passage.

Very truly yours,

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E.

City Engineer



Mariano A. Schifalacqua Commissioner of Public Works

James P. Purko Director of Operations

Jeffrey S. Polenske City Engineer

May 23, 2002

Honorable Angel Sanchez Alderman, 12th Aldermanic District City Hall, Room 205

> 12TH ALD. DIST.- FILE #020149 REMOVE TWO HOUR PARKING ON S. 18TH ST., FROM W. FOREST HOME AV TO W. BECHER ST.

Dear Alderman Sanchez:

In compliance with your request, legislation will be prepared for consideration at the next Public Safety Committee Meeting to remove the above captioned parking restriction.

Very truly yours,

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E.

City Engineer

JHI:lja



Mariano A. Schifalacqua Commissioner of Public Works

James P. Purko Director of Operations

Jeffrey S. Polenske City Engineer

May 16, 2002

Honorable Jeffrey A. Pawlinski Alderman, 13th Aldermanic District Room 205, City Hall

13TH ALD. DIST. – FILE #020149
REMOVE ONE HOUR PARKING ON THE
NORTH SIDE OF WEST ABBOTT AVENUE FROM
SOUTH 26TH STREET TO SOUTH 27TH STREET

Dear Alderman Pawlinski:

This is in response to your request on behalf of Ms. Alice Ziolkowski to remove the above-captioned parking restriction.

Our traffic engineering staff has investigated this request and found that since a survey indicated that a majority of the residents affected are in favor of this removal, we have no objection.

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so that you may support it to final passage.

Very truly yours,

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E.

City Engineer



Mariano A. Schifalacqua Commissioner of Public Works

James P. Purko Director of Operations

Jeffrey S. Polenske City Engineer

May 21, 2002

Honorable Thomas G. Nardelli Alderman, 15th Aldermanic District City Hall, Room 205

> 15th ALD. DIST. –FILE #020149 INSTALL NO PARKING ON THE SOUTH SIDE OF WEST BRADLEY ROAD, FROM A POINT 250' WEST OF NORTH 101ST STREET TO A POINT 550' FURTHER WEST

Dear Alderman Nardelli:

This is in response to your request ton behalf of Mr. Wallace Kincaid of the New Testament Church to install the above-captioned parking restriction.

Our traffic engineering staff has investigated this request and found that since the area affected only abuts church property, we have no objection to installing the parking restriction.

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so that you may support it to final passage.

Very truly yours,

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E.

City Engineer

JHI:bdz-10



Mariano A. Schifalacqua Commissioner of Public Works

James P. Purko Director of Operations

Jeffrey S. Polenske City Engineer

May 28, 2002

Honorable Willie L. Hines Alderman, 17th Aldermanic District Room 205, City Hall

> 17TH ALD. DIST. – FILE #020149 REMOVE PARKING RESTRICTIONS VARIOUS LOCATIONS IN THE 17TH ALDERMANIC DISTRICT

Dear Alderman Hines:

As part of on-going effort to verify field parking sign installations with ordinance records on file in the Legislative Reference Bureau, we have discovered that the signs for the parking restrictions listed below are not present in the field. The area residents or businesses have not questioned the absence of these signs, and we believe that the restrictions are no longer needed. We, therefore, recommend that the ordinances be repealed. The changes we propose will only correct City ordinances and will not affect field signing, nor have any effect on your constituents.

We will prepare the necessary legislation that will be heard at the next Public Safety Committee meeting to remove the following restrictions:

- 1. North 12th Lane from West Galena Street to West Walnut Street No Parking
- 2. North 13th Street from West Walnut Street to West Galena Street Two Hour Parking
- 3. North 19th Street from West North Avenue to a point north No Parking

Very truly yours,

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E.

City Engineer